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Scenic River Tours, Inc.
703 West Tomichi Avenue ~ Hwy. 50
Gunnison, CO 81230

Phone: (970) 641-3131 Fax: (970) 641-4205

Cell: (970) 209-8035
Email: www.infoldscenicrivertours.com

August 5, 2013

The Honorable Michael Bennett
United States Scnate
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Bennett,

We are a small business that runs whitewater rafting trips in Colorado. We have 30 em-
ployees and have been in business since 1977. We feel the current regulations outfitters
need to operate by are more than adequate,

We need your help to continue the tradition of small businesses providing high quality
outfitted services on putlic lands and waterways before we are regulated out of busi-
ness. The new National Park Service insurance requirements for Dinosaur National
Monument are the latest examples of regulatory challenges which could well force many
outfitters out of business. If these NPS policies become standard for other land managing
agencies, small businesses providing outdoor recreation services to the public could be
forced off public lands.

Outfitters are facing higter fees in addition 1o elevated requirements for liability insur-
ance and additional insutance coverages, which in some cases are not available to outfit-
ter operations. Together these increased fees, regulations and requirements will make it
difficult for outfitters to operate affordable trips. We are very much concerned that these
policies will be adopted throughout National Parks and on other public lands.

Just some of the unreasonable requirements issued by the National Park Service are listed
below.

< Total pollution insuraace coverage is not generally available coverage for outfitter
operations.

* A Longshoreman’s endorsement on workers compensation insurance for guides and
outfitters staff operating on navigzble waters will dramatically increase workers compen-
sation premiums. We believe this endorsement is inappropriate for rafting and float trip
outfitters and rental operations.

* Liability insurance limits of $5 million aggregate will raise premiums by 60% to 80%
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or more from existing 1equirements.

The Longshoremen and Harborworkers endorsement for workers compensation insurance
for may be sufficient tc wipe out much of the float trip, sea kayak and livery industry on
navigable waters if it b:comes a standard requirement throughout the country.

1 believe insurers for ontfitters and guides should have an opportunity to comment on
these requirements, even informally, before they are issued and implemented as part of
contracts or permits.

We suggest that among; other changes, the requirements for $5 million in liability insur-
ance coverage be reduced to no more than $2 million aggregate. Total pollution coverage
should be eliminated. The Longshoremen and Harborworkers endorsement should be
removed. Other changss are also necessary.

Without your assistancz, the uncertainty and costs generated by mushrooming regula-
tions, fees and misguidzd insurance policies like those issued by the National Park Ser-
vice will crush family-1un outfitter operations.

You may wish to call £enators Udall or Hatch about this issue since their staff is fully
aware of this issue. I arn hoping you will join them in contacting the Secretary of Interior
to ask her to have these insurance requirements recalled and reissued with consultation
from the insurers of oufitters who understand the coverage available in this unique in-

dustry.

Please call me at any time if I may be of assistance to you or your staff on these critical
issues. I look forward 0 hearing your response.

Sincerely,

Ches Russell

Scenic River Tours, Inc. owner/operator
703 West Tomichi Ave.

Gunnison, CO 81230
970.641.3131
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SENT VIA FAX

August 13, 2013

The Honorable Senator Orrin Hatch
United States Senator

SH-104 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

RE: National Park Service Insurance Requirements on small businesses
Dear Senator Hatch:

The Grand Canyon River Outfitters Association (GCROA) is a non-profit trade
group that was established in 1996. Our membership consists exclusively of the
sixteen licensed professional river Outfitters who hold concessions contracts to
provide multi-day whitewater rafting trips to almost 20,000 people a year on the
Colorado River through the Grand Canyon National Park. Many of these small
businesses pioneered the commercial river outfitting industry in Grand Canyon
and other National Parks and scenic arcas throughout the country.

Our businesses are being threatened and we plead for your immediate

assistance. We are facing an immediate challenge as the National Park Service
is considering adding further onerous requirements and unjustified cost increases
to our operations. Specifically there are three subjects that we call your attention
to:

* The National Park Services is considering raising the minimum liability
insurance limits from $2,000,000 per occurrence to $4,000,000 per
occurrence, and a $5,000,000 aggregate. These new requirements were
recently proposed on the small Outfitters at Dinosaur National
Monument in Utah and we are certain it will become the new standard
and forced on our Grand Canyon Outfitters as well. This increase is
$2,000,000 more than currently required in our contracts, and we
estimate an increase to $5,000,000 aggregate will raise insurance
premiums by 60% - 80% or more! In some cases, this coverage may not
even be available! Any increased costs are also passed on to our visitors
making our trips extremely unaffordable for many. Liability insurance is
being viewed as a compensation fund, which it is not. And higher limits
only benefit attorneys and do nothing to actually increase the safety
factors or mitigate accidents. We are very proud of our safety record at
Grand Canyon and sce absolutely NO justification or valid reasoning for
such an increase. We agree with other industry professionals that current
limits arc more than adequate.

Continued on page 2
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* The National Park Service is now considering requiring river Outfitters to obtain
Pollution Insurance. This is absurd. Our Qutfitters are professionals and stewards of the
Grand Canyon and abide by all rules and regulations, including the “leave no trace”
policy. We carry everything out the Canyon, including all human waste. We take
enormous pride in our practices to protect and preserve this special resource. In
addition, Pollution Insurance is not generally obtainable and many of our underwriters do
not even write it! This is an over-reach by burcaucrats who are unfamiliar and simply do
not understand our business. It is absolutely not applicable to us. Pollution Insurance
requirements should be removed from any consideration and our long and stellar record
proves it is completely unnecessary.

* The National Park Service is now considering requiring Outfitters to obtain additional
endorsements such as “Longshoremen” and “Harborworkers” to our workman’s
compensation policies for our guides and boatman. Again, this is completely
inappropriate and not applicable to Grand Canyon Outfitters. No such endorsement will
change the practices and policies or expertise in rafting Grand Canyon. It will, however,
dramatically increase premiums and may ultimately cause many rafting companies to go
out of business if it becomes a standard requirement.

We agree with other industry and insurance professionals that our current insurance requirements
and levels of coverage are adequate and appropriate for the business and activity in which we are
engaged. It is an over-reach for the National Park Service to consider implementing such
egregious new requirements on our small businesscs, especially without any consultation with us
or other industry professionals. Such requirements potentially harm the livelihood of our
Outfitters, jeopardize the jobs we provide, and ultimately threaten the services we provide to
more than 20,000 people a year who experience and enjoy a commercial river trip through Grand
Canyon National Park.

We join with our outdoor recreation and river Outfitter colleagues from around the country as
well as the America Outdoors Association, and urge you to join our other legislators to persuade
the National Park Service to stop these unnecessary and harmful implementations.

Thank you for your support, Senator Hatch. Please feel free to contact me for any additional
information or assistance. We look forward to your response.

Submitted respectfully,

Rl < TDuyay

John Dillon
Executive Director
Grand Canyon River QOutfitters Association

CC. The Honorable Senator Flake — AZ
The Honorable Senator Udall — CO
The Honorable Senator McCain - AZ
The Honorable Congresswoman Kirkpatrick — AZ
The Honorable Congressman Gosar - AZ



